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I am currently handling a few applications from Eastern Division patrols requesting new licenses, or modifications of their existing one (typically to add a repeater).  I have also assisted a couple of area managements with their FCC license responsibilities. The patrol directors have offered our assistance as a way of showing how NSP can aid management and save them money, as opposed to simply being an operating expense.
The national radio equipment program, which started in the summer of 2012, has been a success, with orders trending up due to the new TERA product line and its 2-year guarantee (ski area management can buy into this program too).  Thousands of radios have been sold through this program.  The warranty on the base model of radio was increased from one to two years, but the price remains at $99.  The importer and distributor (Powerwerx of California) remains pleased with the program and plans to continue as an NSP Official Supplier.  We are seeking to increase the types of available models.
For the coming season, I will continue to process FCC license applications (these are time-consuming as well, especially for locations within 100 miles of the Canadian border, for which approval from the Government of Canada is required).  I am currently dealing with 1 application in Northern NY that has been going back-and-forth for 2 years now.
All new NSP radio licenses, and all those requiring frequency coordination (such as for modifications to add a repeater) authorize, in addition to a patrol’s local operating channel(s), all 5 VHF and 8 UHF national interoperability channels, used for communications with other first responders at the scene of an emergency at or near the ski area.  Concurrent with the issuance of an NSP license authorizing those frequencies, I have urged the respective patrol directors to meet with their local first responders, their aeromedical provider(s), and their 911 center management to develop protocols for ICS implementation (including channel assignments) in the event of an emergency.  ICS pre-planning seems to be a new topic for many patrols.  “Interoperability and Incident Command” was a class offered at Powderfall in Aspen.
There is a lot of frequently-updated information posted on the NSP Telecom webpage at www.nsp.org.  Click on “Programs” from the home page, then “Telecommunications.”  Program information restricted to members may be found after logging in to the website with your member ID & password, then clicking on “Member Resources/Education Resources/Telecommunications.”
Articles on radio communications-related topics appear in each issue of Ski Patrol Magazine.  I would urge patrol officers to read those articles.  All Telecom articles since 2007 are also available in the Telecom section of nsp.org.
As usual, I’m available to respond to emails and phone calls regarding any radio communications issue.

